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 Upcoming Dates  Dear Parents and Caregivers  

 Week 5 
Wednesday 23 August 
Senior Kapa Haka Practice 
Multipurpose Room 
 
Thursday 24 August 
Gymnastics 
Whakanui Tuatahi/Tuarua 
Church Hall 
 
Friday 25 August 
Morning Mass 
Led by Tika Tuatahi 
9.00am - Church 
ALL Welcome to attend 
 
St Anne’s Shield Training 
Tumanako Team 
 

 
 
Week 6 
Monday 28 August 
Liturgy/Assembly 
Led by Tika Tuatahi/Arohanui 
Tuatahi 
ALL Welcome  
 
Junior Kapa Haka Practice 
Multipurpose Room 
 
St Anne’s Shield Training 
Arohanui Team 
 
PTFA/Gala Meeting  
in Staffroom @ 7pm Monday 
 All Welcome 
 
 

 Greetings, Kia Ora Koutou Katoa, Talofa Lava, Malo e Lelei, Kia 
Orana, Fakalofa atu, Kumusta, Shlama Ellokhon, Kona Mauri, 
Malo Ni, Salam Alaikum, Bula Vinaka, Namaste, Chao Ban 
 
Social Media 
Do you know what Apps your child has and uses on their device or                           
phone? Instagram, Yellow, Snapchat just to name a few, these need                     
monitoring. Our youth are still learning how to use these in a positive                         
way. Let’s support our children by checking what they use, how they                       
use them and how they are feeling. Let’s keep our children safe online.   
 
PTFA Quiz Evening 
What a wonderful evening we enjoyed at the quiz night. We had over                         
150 people involved, all dressed up and having fun. A big thank you to                           
the PTFA Team for their organisation and fundraising, and a special                     
thank you to Mr Andrew Malele the amazing compare. Well done to                       
The Bosses for their win.  ​ ​QUIZ NIGHT PHOTOS - PLEASE CLICK TO VIEW 
 
Student Led Conferences 
Reminder that school closes at 12.45pm on Wednesday 30 August and                     
on Thursday 31 August. Book your SLC online to get the time that suits.                           
Together we can make excellent growth with your child’s learning.   
 
Holy Rosary School Heathcote   
Recently our school had 5 Principal visitors from               
Victoria, Australia to learn about how we teach in                 
our learning hubs. Mr Paul Dullard enjoyed his visit                 
so much he gifted this hand painted cross from his                   
area - sacred lands of Lake Mungo NSW. Written                 
on the cross is: 
‘Aboriginal people share the suffering of Jesus and hope                 
for true reconciliation. The connection of the shared story                 
is painted in the ancient symbols of my Ancestors to                   
mark a Man of High Degree.’ 
 
A thought to leave you with 
“​Catherine saw her congregation as a means of giving 
life to the local church.” 
Carmel Bourke 
 
God bless   
Glen Ryan 
PRINCIPAL 

 

https://drive.google.com/open?id=0Bw5nAnwABkPSQWx0VkdJWUk2d2s


 
Whanau Hui 
Te Wiki o Te Reo Maori 
Planning Hui & Marae Visit 
7pm in Multipurpose Room 
 
Wednesday 30 August 
School will finish at 12.45pm  
Student Led Conferences 
Student’s Hubs/Classrooms 
at appointed times 
 
Thursday 31 August 
School will finish at 12.45pm  
 
Gymnastics 
Whakanui Tuatahi/Tuarua 
 
Student Led Conferences 
Student’s Hubs/Classrooms 
at appointed times 
 
Friday 1 September 
CCSA Interschool Basketball 
Tournament 
Year 7 and 8 Basketball Team 
Allan Brewster Leisure Centre 
 
St Anne’s Shield Training 
Tumanako Team 
 
Week 7 

 
 
Monday 4 September 
Australian Principals Visit 
Visiting our Learning 
Environments 
9am - 11.45am  
 
Junior Kapa Haka Practice 
Multipurpose Room 
 
St Anne’s Shield Training 
Arohanui Team 
 
PARENT EVENING  
“Arohanui - Growing up & 
loving it - changes we all go 
through from a Catholic 
Perspective” 
Information meeting for parents 
6pm start in Arohanui Tuarua  
 
Tuesday 5 September 
Liturgy/Assembly 
Led by Tika Tuarua/Whakanui 
Tuatahi 
ALL Welcome  

 
Greetings Parents and Whanau 
 
There is a great support & services for 
families called​ disability connect.​ This service 
often offers parents support group meetings 
and there is one coming up called ​Culturally 
Diverse Parents’ Support Group Meeting 
(Caring for disabled/special-needs family 
members). This meeting is held on the 
Thursday 24th August 2017 (5.30pm - 8pm) 
Whanau Room, Mt Richmond School 30 
Albion Road, Otahuhu, Auckland. Please feel 
free to sign up and participate in the 
meeting. Likewise if you would to attend you 
can come and let me know and I can register 
you and your family.  

 
 

DISABILITY CONNECT PARENT 
MEETING  
PLEASE CLICK TO VIEW 
 
E-BULLETIN FOR DISABILITY 
CONNECT INFORMATION  
PLEASE CLICK TO VIEW 

St Anne’s School has been very fortunate to 
be granted a 1 year subscription to 
“Sunshine online”​ ​through the Pye 
Foundation. This is a fantastic reading 
resource that can be accessed through the 
internet both at school and at home using a 
variety of devices. 

CLICK TO READ MORE ABOUT SUNSHINE 
ONLINE​                                               ​Mr Matthew Norman - AP/SENCO 

 

Celebrating International Language Week 
 

 
INTERNATIONAL LANGUAGE WEEK  

 PLEASE CLICK TO VIEW 

http://disabilityconnect.org.nz/about-us/
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/0Bw5nAnwABkPSZ0ZaWlRjSGVRTms
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/0Bw5nAnwABkPSZ0ZaWlRjSGVRTms
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0B-rFkA8Xic9wUHRrMDVaeWhZRkE
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0B-rFkA8Xic9wUHRrMDVaeWhZRkE
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0B-rFkA8Xic9wUHRrMDVaeWhZRkE
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0Bw5nAnwABkPSNXFqTkJEenpTVTA
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0Bw5nAnwABkPSNXFqTkJEenpTVTA
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0Bw5nAnwABkPSNXFqTkJEenpTVTA
http://www.sunshineonline.co.nz/index.php
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1iVGW0J05i6D1T2QPAdiLATOMdgI4umSYKLQZgrK3DKk
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1iVGW0J05i6D1T2QPAdiLATOMdgI4umSYKLQZgrK3DKk
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0Bw5nAnwABkPSbTg5MXVJYURxbWM
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0Bw5nAnwABkPSbTg5MXVJYURxbWM


 
Gospel Value  
of the Week 

 

JUSTICE 

Tika 

I accept that all people are 

different and need to be 

treated fairly. 

UPCOMING LITURGICAL 
CELEBRATIONS:  
Please join us. 

 
Friday 25 August, 9.00am 
Morning Mass  
Led by Tika Tuatahi 
All welcome to join in this Mass       
celebration. 
 
Friday 1 September, 9.00am 
Morning Mass  
Prepared by Tika Tuarua  
World Day of Prayer 
 
Friday 8 September, 9.00am 
Morning Mass  
Prepared by Arohanui Tuarua 
Nativity of the Blessed Virgin 
Mary 
 
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
CURRICULUM 
Sacrament - Hakarameta 
Family-Whanau book 
 
Catholic Community Links 
Auckland Catholic Diocese 
St Anne’s Parish Mass Time 
 

ASSUMPTION OF MARY 
LITURGICAL DANCE - 

PLEASE CLICK TO VIEW 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
Solemnity of the  
Assumption of Mary Mass 
Last week on Tuesday 15 August, St             
Anne’s and Holy Trinity Catholic         
Schools came together to celebrate         
Eucharist for the Holy Day of           
Obligation - The Assumption of Mary.           
It was a lovely celebration with both             
schools preparing prayers, readings,       
offertory and altar serving. The         
celebration ended with staff from both           
schools enjoying morning tea together         
and all of our students playing           
together in the playground. 

 
 

Disciple of the Week 
 
Zahra thank you for helping others           
when they had no one to play with               
during break time. A good witness in             
Christ not only sees others in           
need….but ​helps ​them when possible.   
 

 
 

Altar Servers 
 
Those wishing to become Altar Servers      
and who have completed First Holy      
Communion and Confirmation there will be      
training in the church on Tuesday 5th       
September @ 6-7pm and Saturday 9th      
September @ 11-12noon. Must attend     
both training days. 
Any questions please contact Ana Baice      
021480478. 

Message from Parish Office 
2017/2018 Reconciliation, 
Holy Communion and 
Confirmation Programme 
Registration forms are available 
at the School Office or at the 
Parish Office. 
 

REGISTRATION FORM - 
PLEASE CLICK TO VIEW 

http://www.faithalive.org.nz/assets/Resources/Family-whanau-book.pdf
http://www.aucklandcatholic.org.nz/
http://www.manurewacatholic.org.nz/mass-times/
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0Bw5nAnwABkPST2MyMkd5aE1PSXc
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0Bw5nAnwABkPST2MyMkd5aE1PSXc
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0Bw5nAnwABkPST2MyMkd5aE1PSXc
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0Bw5nAnwABkPSQjkzQUdPUEJVMVJzbUViOE9UUDFvNnJPNEhr
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0Bw5nAnwABkPSQjkzQUdPUEJVMVJzbUViOE9UUDFvNnJPNEhr


 

 
Well done to the following 
children who have received 

 

Principal 
Awards 

 
Aroha Reception 1, 2 & 3: 
Emmanuel Chan Chui 
Ella Issac 
Keona Foliano 
 
Tika - Year 1 & 2: 
Charlotte Pome’e 
Esho Aewaz 
Kiana Owen 
Dolina Nissan 
Kaliti Tokalauvere 
Tomasi Tai 
 
Whakanui - Year 3 &4: 
Charles Rabang 
Latu Enoka 
Isabella Ochana 
Grace Khamis 
Angela Oraha 
Diego Davila Baltodano 
 
Arohanui - Year 5 & 6: 
Nhi Nguyen 
Kisione Fifita 
Nicholas Beirne 
 
Tumanako - Year 7 & 8: 
Kalea Fuiavailili 
Cynthia Zaia 
Mariam Toma 
 
St Anne’s School NEWS  

 Arohanui learners front our 
SAS News informing our 

school with some important 
reminders 

 
ST ANNE'S NEWS NOTICES 

PLEASE CLICK TO VIEW 
 
 
 

 

Celebrating our Achievements & Successes 

 
 

Well done​ Esme ​for 
receiving the Excellence 
trophy in Week 4.  Esme 
was nominated for always 
pushing herself in her 
learning.  She knows all of 
her Red Level words and is 
working at Stage 4 in 
maths.  She is still only 5. 

AMAZING ESME!! 
 

 

Yesterday morning ​John 
received the excellence 
trophy at assembly.  His 
improved attitude towards 
his learning and his 
continued display of 
respect to others is a great 
start on the path of 
excellence. 
Keep up the great work!!! 

 

 
OUR UNSUNG HERO IS...- 
PLEASE CLICK TO VIEW 

TIKA TUARUA SHARING 
THEIR LEARNING  

PLEASE CLICK TO VIEW 

 
 

https://drive.google.com/open?id=0B-uOeiGPKzs_RmwyRWFDa1hrZ2c
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0B-uOeiGPKzs_RmwyRWFDa1hrZ2c
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0B-uOeiGPKzs_M1FhRVE3ZEZ2NmM
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0B-uOeiGPKzs_M1FhRVE3ZEZ2NmM
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0Bw5nAnwABkPSN3doSHhkcVhHVjA
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0Bw5nAnwABkPSN3doSHhkcVhHVjA
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0Bw5nAnwABkPSN3doSHhkcVhHVjA


 

 
 
Upcoming Sports Fixtures: 
 
Friday 1 September 
CCSA Basketball 
Year 7 & 8 Basketball Team 
Allan Brewster Centre 
 
Tuesday 12 September  
St. Anne’s Shield 
Tournament 
Bruce Pulman Park 
(Save Day 14/09/17) 
 
Tuesday 19 September  
MPSSA GIRLS Basketball  
Yr 5 & 6 Girls Basketball Team 
Clendon Rec Centre 
 
Tuesday 19 September 
MPSSA BOYS Basketball 
Yr 5 & 6 Boys Basketball Team 
Manurewa Rec Centre 

 

 
Junior Tennis Coaching  

 

Registrations​ ​are being held at 

Jellicoe Park Tennis Club, Marr 

Road, Manurewa on Friday 1st, 

8th and 15th September 4-6pm. 

We are also having an Open Day 

Sunday 10th September 

1pm-4pm. All queries please 

phone Noreen on 266 7399 or 

email us on 

jellicoeparktennis@hotmail.com  

Peggy Temu 

ph 021 201 8824 
 
 

 

St. John’s Emergency Responder’s Course 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The St. John in School Programme aims to develop confident young                     
New Zealanders who care for the health and well-being of their                     
communities and provides young people with the skills and knowledge                   
to respond in an emergency situation. During the year 5 & 6 module,                         
Responding in an Emergency, students learnt how to respond in an                     
emergency, basic first aid including caring for an unconscious person,                   
bleeding and burns. 

 

Winners at Interschool Netball Tournament  
Congratulations to our Year 5 and Year 6 netball teams for placing first                         
at the MPSSA inter-school tournament. A big thank you to the coaches,                       
Ms Leung Wai  and Mrs Tatari for your ongoing effort and support.  

      

 

Countdown to St Anne’s Shield.. 
Teams training hard...Putting in the work for SAS...Four weeks away...  

 

     

     

 
 
 



 

 

What if my child 
keeps on using 
only​ English at 
home? 
 

When children go to school 
here in New Zealand, they 
mostly learn in English and are 
using English with their friends 
and other students all day. 
 
What is important is that: 
 
You as parents ​continue to 
use your home 
language​...even if your child 
replies in English 
 
You ​encourage ​your child to 
use your home language but 
do not growl at them if they 
don’t...​just encourage and 
explain why it’s good 
 
You talk to your  child about 
how ​it is clever to know and 
use more than one 
language​...that it is lucky to 
have the chance!!! 
 
You explain that when he/she 
uses your home language, just 
as you are doing, it will get 
easier and better all the time 
 
You explain that if he/she 
doesn’t try to use the home 
language at home, in the end 
they will not learn to speak it, 
read it or write well….and 
that’s a pity 
Ⓒ Bilingual Snippets: A Resource and 
Guide for Schools and their families. 
Written and produced by Dr Jannie van 
Hees Faculty of Education, University of 
Auckland ©1996, Revised 2016 - Pg 8 
 

 

 
 

Pasifika and Tagalog Speeches 2017 
 

 
 
Malo e lelei, Talofa lava, Kumusta, 
 
Last Friday morning we celebrated the end of ​International Languages                   
Week with our Inaugural Speech language competition. This year we                   
listened to nine well prepared cultural speakers sharing their gift of                     
being able to speak another language. We heard speeches in Samoan,                     
Tongan and Tagalog. Our participants spoke with confidence, courage                 
and pride sharing their ideas from their cultural perspective.   
Our Samoan speakers opened our competition with topics that life is                     
about obedience and keeping your identity alive to thrive. The theme of                       
culture and identity was carried on by our Tongan speakers. Year 6                       
Tongan speaker Kisione Fifita’s speech on culture and identity touched                   
the hearts of our Tongan audience, moving our judges to tears. Last                       
but not least our Tagalog speakers enlightened us with speeches on                     
the importance of the Filipino language. 

 
We know they have inspired many other students to participate next                     
year in the speeches. We congratulate the above students who will                     
participate in the APPA competition. 
Also a big thank you to our marvellous team of Year 7 & 8 comperes                             
and incredible judges Ms Ifopo, Mrs Lotulelei, Mrs Christine Gonzaga                   
and Mrs Anabell Loremas.  Look forward to future competitions! 

Mrs Joanne Milich-Misikini 
Associate Principal 

http://nzcurriculum.tki.org.nz/Curriculum-resources/National-events-and-the-NZC/International-Languages-Week
http://nzcurriculum.tki.org.nz/Curriculum-resources/National-events-and-the-NZC/International-Languages-Week


Below are three of our wonderful           
bilingual/bicultural learners proudly     
displaying their amazing Duality       
Maps they have created with our           
ELA team. We look forward to           
seeing more duality maps from our           
tamariki. 
 

 
Erenderia - Tika Tuarua 

 
Ropati - Tika Tuatahi 

 
Bernadette - Whakanui 

Tuatahi 
Language is Culture…Culture is Language! 

  

 
SAMOAN, TONGAN & TAGALOG SPEECHES  PLEASE CLICK TO VIEW

 

Message from Father Mike 
There will be a wedding in the church this Friday 25 August 2017 at 2pm.                             

Please be aware that a section of the carpark will be “coned off” for wedding                             

guests and the entrance to the church from the school side will also be closed                             

so that children/parents are unable to walk through the atrium.                   

 

     ​ANNUAL SCHOOL GALA 
Saturday 11th November  9am-1pm 

PTFA DISCO - FRIDAY,  8 SEPTEMBER 2017 
GALA NOTICE PLEASE CLICK TO VIEW

 
This newsletter is intended for the St Anne’s Catholic School Community.  If you 
received this email unintentionally please click ​here​.  
To opt out of this mailing list please visit 
https://groups.google.com/a/stanne.school.nz/d/optout 

 

 

 

     

 

https://drive.google.com/open?id=0Bw5nAnwABkPSM1VyRzNEcnFzTU0
https://drive.google.com/open?id=1TIX157DCM1fvdRMG8jpwUUU853TGqgeRYpY0yiIlAiE
https://groups.google.com/a/stanne.school.nz/d/optout
https://groups.google.com/a/stanne.school.nz/d/optout

